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Friday, 8 October 2004

Agreement Signed on Opening Polling Centres in Serbia Proper for the 2004 Kosovo Assembly Election

PRISTINA – A technical memorandum of understanding has been signed today by the Serbian Commissariat for Refugees and OSCE, as UNMIK’s Pillar III, on the opening of polling centres in Serbia proper for the 23 October Kosovo Assembly election.

This is another step forward in ensuring that all displaced people living outside Kosovo have full access to vote on 23 October. It also helps provide for the widest possible participation by all communities in the election and in democratic institutions.

Previous arrangements for by-mail voting remain in place. These additional measures have been taken to facilitate in-person voting for those people who had not taken advantage of this possibility.

The memorandum specifies that throughout Serbia proper 15 polling and registration centres will be set up and run by OSCE. All displaced people with proper documentation, and who have not already requested ballots to vote by mail, will be able to cast their votes for the Kosovo Assembly at these locations.

Those people who are not yet included on the voters list will have the opportunity to register on Election Day and cast conditional ballots, which will be counted in Pristina once their eligibility to vote is confirmed.

This agreement has been made possible by UNMIK Administrative Direction 2004/25, signed by SRSG Søren Jessen-Petersen on 7 October 2004.

This Administrative Direction implements Regulation 2004/12 on the Elections for the Assembly of Kosovo and provides that OSCE will be responsible for updating the voters list, establishing polling and registration centres and processing the ballots cast at the Count and Results Centre in Kosovo.

Local and international observers will also be able to monitor balloting at these polling centres.

In addition, a memorandum of understanding with Montenegro is being prepared, and it is hoped that similar measures will be put in place there as well to ensure the widest possible participation in the election.

OSCE has allocated significant funding for these additional election operations in Serbia proper and Montenegro.

